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Council structure: We would like to welcome our new member, Councillor John Sweet. We still have a number of vacancies, so if you feel this is the right time for you to get involved with your community in a role that is extremely rewarding but not at all onerous, please get in touch.
Debenham Community Awards: We were delighted to present awards to some of our local heroes at the Deb-Fest. This year's recipients were: Sarah Corner, Michelle Dix, Caroline Driver, Sarah Ainge, Zoe Hughes, Liam Forster, Keith Levett, Paul Roofe and the Debenham Veterinary Practice. We want to take this opportunity to thank them for all they do to improve their community and beyond. 
We also want to say a big thank you to the organisers of Deb-Fest. Such a big event takes months of planning, results in many sleepless nights, but brings joy to a whole community. Caroline, Sarah, Michelle and Zoe, here's to Deb-Fest 2023!! Photo credit: Tim driver
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New initiatives: The Parish Council was delighted to fully support two initiatives aimed at encouraging reading for all ages. Dedicated space will be made available in the telephone box for a Community Bookshelf/Book Exchange scheme, and £400 worth of funding has been granted to a "Get Suffolk Reading" project. 
Work in progress: Refurbishing the Gardeners Road play area is reaching its final stages. Our client base, the children, will be consulted on the options available to help us make the best decision for them. Most of the funding has been secured, so hopefully, not too long to go.

The village sign will also be getting a makeover in the coming months.

The results of a  survey carried out on a limited number of properties directly affected by a proposal on the URC cemetery are being collated and analysed. They will inform the next stage of the process, and no decisions have been made yet.

Enough is enough!! We were extremely disappointed to receive many reports of dog fouling over the last month. Inconsiderate dog owners, and thankfully there are only a few, even allowed their dog to foul in a resident's garden!!! Such behaviour is unacceptable, and we, as a parish, need to crack down on it. Under the Dogs (Fouling and Land) Act 1996, it is an offence not to clear up after your dog. The Council has the power to issue on-the-spot Fixed Penalty Notices of £50 and can also choose to prosecute, leading to a fine of up to £1,000. 

If you witness this unacceptable behaviour,  please note the date, time, location and any other details about the offender. These could include a description, the car's reg if using one, their address if returning to it, or a picture. Let's all remain vigilant and make it our civic duty to report these people, as they give us, the responsible dog owners, a bad name.  
Mrs Dina Bedwell, Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer

Tel. no: 01473 787861  (please leave a voicemail if unavailable) 

 Email:  Parish.Clerk@debenhamparishcouncil.org 
Office hours: Mondays, Tuesdays and Fridays 9.30 am to 3.30 pm
Parish Surgery: Fourth Wednesday of the month (except August and December), 10-12 noon at Dove Cottage

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


